
NOTICE OF REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 

The Indiana Finance Authority (“IFA”) is requesting interested teams (“Proposers”) to submit a 
statement of qualifications (“SOQs”) to design and build the Sherman Minton Corridor Project 
(“Project”) in Floyd County, Indiana and Jefferson County, Kentucky, through a public-private 
agreement (“PPA”) with IFA.  The Sherman Minton Bridge is one of two non-tolled river 
crossings linking Indiana and Kentucky in the Louisville metro area. 

The Project includes extensive rehabilitation of the I-64 Sherman Minton Bridge over the Ohio 
River, and includes additional bridges and local paving work in the immediate vicinity of the 
river crossing.  The project scope of work includes replacement or refurbishment of multiple 
bridge decks, multiple structural steel elements and the replacement of all hanger cables; new 
lighting; drainage repairs and painting of the steel components.  The goal of the Project is to add 
up to 30 years of service life to the bridge. 

A link to the request for qualifications (“RFQ”) for the Project has been posted on the IFA 
website at https://www.in.gov/ifa/3037.htm. IFA will evaluate the SOQs submitted by Proposers 
in response to the RFQ as more fully described therein. If an SOQ is found responsive, IFA will 
then evaluate the SOQ on the pass/fail and other criteria described in the RFQ and determine a 
shortlist of Proposers. Only short-listed Proposers will be eligible to respond to a request for 
proposals to act as Design-Build Contractor of the Project expected to be issued by the IFA. 

All responses to the RFQ must be filed with the IFA no later than 12:00 p.m., noon (EDT), on 
January 7, 2020, as more fully described in the RFQ posted on the IFA website. 

Dated October 25, 2019. 


